
Danger: Gulen charter schools
and  the  Fethullah  Gulen
movement Pt. 3
Replacing Erdogan with Fethullah Gulen

“God hath given you one face, and you make yourself
another.” —Shakespeare

So the CIA plan is to once again decide who should be at the
head of a country. Not the people of Turkey, but American
businessmen, politicians and the CIA. Dump Erdogan and put
someone they can control like Gülen in his place. In March
2016, Mort Abramowitz and Eric Edelman, the CIA-Gladio Zionist
operatives, both former U.S. ambassadors to Turkey are the co-
chairs of the Bipartisan Policy Center’s (BPC) Turkey
Initiative called for Turkey’s President Erdogan to either
resign or reform.

Seriously I ask you America, are you really happy all these
decisions are being made for our citizenry through the United
Nations and other foreign countries when it is we, the
American people” that are expected to pay for their lies and
manipulations?

But then “What difference does it make?” Hillary Clinton,
herself personally and her foundations have taken Gülen and
other funds from the Mid-East and South East Asia, but she has
admitted to America that WE, the U.S. created and have funded
Al Qaeda as a terrorist organization in the heyday of the
Soviet-Afghan war. 

“What she doesn’t mention is that at no time in the course of
the last 35 years has the US ceased to support and finance Al
Qaeda as a means to destabilizing sovereign countries. It was
‘a pretty good idea’, says Hillary, and it remains a good idea
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today:

“Amply documented, the ISIS and Al Nusrah Mujahideen are
recruited by NATO and the Turkish High command, with the
support of Saudi Arabia, Qatar and Israel”. “‘Let’s remember
here, the people we are fighting today we began funding them
twenty plus years ago”.

It has come to the point that Americans must admit to
themselves that the Global War on Terror (GWOT) is being led
by the U.S. and they aren’t trying as hard to hide the fact
these days. And the Global war is not directed against Al
Qaeda – we are using them as foot soldiers for our agenda.
Replace and change where WE want the changes to be regardless
of who it hurts.

The UN Office for Disarmament Affairs (UNODA) is an Office of
the United Nations Secretariat established in January 1998 as
the Department for Disarmament Affairs. Its goal is to promote
nuclear disarmament, weapons of mass destruction, chemical and
biological weapons, along with conventional weapons,
especially landmines and small arms. will tell you this
department does not exist. Never trust Snopes!Snopes

In 1959 Fethullah Gülen gave his first speech in a Mosque near
the border of Greece and Bulgaria stating “Islam needed to
undergo a process of renewal and that Communism was the core
evil of humanity”. From this, how could anyone have predicted
that several decades later, Fethullah Gülen would stand at the
helm of a powerful movement with several million followers
with the full support of and operating in the United States?

Gülen and his followers are opportunistic and they know how to
manipulate to their benefit. In the ‘80’s Gülen positioned
himself against communism to gain the support of the US/CIA.
He has now managed to align himself with the Jewish community
with his “love and peace” act Institutions and since he never
takes risks but rather determines the direction of his moves
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by the wind, and then his followers will do anything to
succeed.

According to the United States government a law abiding
American citizen who buys survival food, a returning veteran
from Iraq and Americans who criticize the government are
considered “domestic terrorists” by our elected government,
current president and NWO progressives. I consider the current
inner workings of our government, especially the CIA and know-
it-all- neocon’s to be “home grown terrorists. 

But yet our government will play “Russian roulette” with our
lives with the very people who wish us dead. Muslims can tell
you until the moon turns blue that Islam is a “religion of
peace”, but their “bible” – the Qur’an, paints an entirely
different picture.

Make no mistake, Gülen is a radical Islamist who hides secret
and sinister agendas with his supposedly moderate message. If
an individual wants to be a serious follower of Gülen, he or
she must obey absolutely the ideology and the practices of the
community, and if anyone has a different opinion, especially
one contrary to Gülen’s, then he or she is considered to have
betrayed the Movement and consequently is not welcomed in the
community. That is a great deal of power for one man.

Do you understand what different words and phrases of Islam
mean? Islamophobia is a charge against Christians and it means
you have offended them and should be put to death. Justice to
a Muslim means Sharia and Sharia means if you don’t believe
you are against Mohammad and his teaching and you are to die.
Jihad is a “war” against the “infidels” and you are an infidel
according to Mohammad.

As far back as 1997, both Mort Abramowitz and Eric
Edelman have been attached to Fethullah Gülen and their
military memorandum as they were involved in coup scenarios to
push then Prime Minister Necmettin Erbakan of the Welfare



Party to resign and end his coalition government. 

A Washington Post piece in 2014 by both of these men and
Blaise Misztal, who is the director of National Security at
the BPC, asked for regime change in Turkey and called on U.S.
President Barack Obama’s administration to overthrow the
Turkish government.

Then we have Michael Rubin, a former Pentagon official and
committed neocon, who came out this past March stating his
sympathy for a coup in Turkey. Originally published on the
American Enterprise Institutes (AEI) website, Rubin openly
encouraged the Turkish military to carry out an intervention,
stating that the U.S. government would work with the new
regime if that happened. 

So here is another neocon that helped the regime change Iraq
and destroyed that country; backed the Kurds while he started
the partitioning of Iraq; tried to change the regime in Iran
for decades and backed the neo-Nazis in Ukraine.

Reminding the readers, I revealed in my posting “CIA
Supporting the Islamic Indoctrination of Our Children” that in
January, 2016 a declassified US intelligence report from the
Pentagon was released revealing Western support for Syria’s
rebels and it also revealed an aided and abetted rise of the
‘Islamic State’. The report included high-level confirmation
that the US-led strategy in Syria contributed directly to the
rise of the Islamic State (IS). 

The document showed that in coordination with the Gulf states
and Turkey, the West intentionally sponsored violent Islamist
groups to destabilize Assad, and that these “supporting
powers” desired the emergence of a “Salafist Principality” in
Syria to “isolate the Syrian regime.” It appears they intend
to do the same in Turkey! Americans have had absolutely no say
in any of these actions because we aren’t even supposed to
know about them.
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According to this report, this “beyond staggering” plot by the
CIA to overthrow the current government of Turkey, replace
Erdogan with Gülen while at the same time utilizing Islamic
State terrorists as “leverage” was first started in 2008 by
the US military-intelligence establishment supported think
tank American Enterprise Institute (AEI) whose board members
are a “who’s who” of American military connected individuals,
including former US Vice President Dick Cheney, and whose
research papers advocated the United States creating what they
call a “moderate Muslim” majority in the Middle East to battle
Islamic extremists and whose target nation for this action was
Turkey.

Aiding the CIA in this effort, this report continues, is the
Turkish Imam Fethullah Gülen who came to the United States in
1999, gaining a “permanent visa” with help from former CIA
officials which includes Graham Fuller.

Yet the FBI and other agencies have labeled Gülen “a radical
Islamist”. Gülen was intentionally presented to America as a
“peace loving Muslim” for him to be able to garner support in
the right places including the America’s parents of his
schools and politicians. Graham Fuller did a good job
portraying this picture of Gülen.

In 2008, over the strong objections of the FBI, US State
Department and Department of Homeland Security, Gülen managed
to get a special Green Card and US permanent residency status.
This was all done with the intervention of Morton Abramowitz
and Graham E. Fuller. According to former FBI Turkish
translator and whistleblower, Sibel Edmonds, “Abramowitz, a
known neocon, Israel lobbyist, CIA and State Department
Operative, and Project on the New American Century signatory,
has been one of Fethullah Gulen’s main handlers and backers.”

The report also supports the information that the FBI strongly
resisted granting permanent residency status to Gülen and,
according to secret US leaked cables parts of the American



government have long believed that Gülen “is a ‘radical
Islamist’ whose moderate message cloaks a mere sinister and
radical agenda.” It was Graham Fuller’s job to make sure
Gülen’s portrayal to the American public was that he was a
“peace loving man”.

It was after CIA Fuller got Gülen into the United States,
President Erdogan established in Turkey the Justice and
Development Party (AKP) in 2001 as the “moderate Muslim”
platform desired by the AEI to effect change throughout the
entire Middle East using part of Gülen’s massive wealth
estimated between $22-50 billion.

In his 1999 speech Gülen is heard calling on his supporters
to “work patiently and to creep silently into the institutions
in order to seize power in the state”. Does this sound like
“peace” to you? 

The timing of Gülen’s arrival in the US is interesting as he
was actually “defecting” from Turkey since Turkish prosecutors
had demanded a ten-year sentence for Gülen for having “founded
an organization that sought to destroy the secular apparatus
of state and establish a theocratic state“. Gülen has not left
the United States since. America certainly is not the only
country waking up. Other countries are taking a very serious
look at the workings behind the Gülen schools, the turn-out of
students and just how that money is flowing in and out of the
Gülen workings.

It is to be understood the actual “patriotic” worth of the
CIA’s actions depend upon who sits at the helm (Obama) and the
director of the CIA always is a reflection of the POTUS. Hence
we have John Brennan who you should recall refused to release
28 pages of the 911 Report because HE claimed it contained
inaccurate information”. Well, couldn’t they release the pages
and mark what the CIA claimed was inaccurate?

Who is John O. Brennan? Most certainly a globalist, supporter
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of the Obama agenda and a man who has worked for the CIA in
enough positions for the past 25 years to write a book.
Brennan withdrew his name from consideration for Director of
the CIA in the first Obama administration over concerns about
his support for transferring terror suspects to countries
where they may be tortured while serving under President
George W. Bush. Instead, Obama appointed Brennan Deputy
National Security Advisor for Homeland Security and
Counterterrorism AND Assistant to the President, a new
position which did not require Senate confirmation.

Placing Brennan in the position of Dir. of the CIA, has put
one of Obama’s closet and most powerful aides in charge of an
agency that has been transformed by more than a decade of
secret wars. Working for Obama Brennan has:

• Overseen the escalation of drone strikes in Pakistan in
2010.
• Was the principal architect of the administration’s secret
counterterrorism operations in Yemen.
• Became a prominent public spokesman for the administration,
appearing on television after foiled terrorist plots and
giving speeches about the legality and morality of targeted
killing.
• Brennan denied his use of brutal interrogation methods and
ended up with the prize job for Obama.
• After Brennan was sworn into his office not on a Bible but
on a copy of the Constitution rumors came out he had
converted to Muslim while stationed in Riyadh, Saudi Arabia.
Liberal leaning Snopes claims the rumor is not true. (This
would explain his very close relationship with Obama).
• The Beauty of Islam according to John Brennan of which is
what Obama learned as a child in Jakarta.
• Spoke forcefully for closing the prison at Guantánamo Bay,
Cuba, and colleagues say he has argued for greater openness
and clearer rules for targeted killing.
• His reporting of the supposed raid to kill Osama bin Laden
was proved to be inaccurate.

After leaving government service in 2005, Brennan became CEO
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of The Analysis Corporation, a security consulting business,
and served as chairman of the Intelligence and National
Security Alliance, an association of intelligence
professionals.

Secretary of State Hillary Clinton helped in the establishment
of the Turkish Gülen Charter Schools and the Gülen Movement in
the US with a brokered deal to split the revenue from the sale
of the oil captured in Iraq by ISIS Radical Islamic
Terrorists, a deal between Prime Minister Erdogan’s and
Gülen’s factions in Turkey. The captured oil was subsequently
driven to the Turkish border in oil truck caravans to be sold
by Prime Minister Erdogan’s son. For using her good offices to
help Gülen, Clinton was paid an estimated $1 million – half to
the Clinton Family Foundation and half to campaign coffers.

“You must move in the arteries of the system without anyone
noticing your existence until you reach all the power
centers … until the conditions are ripe, they [the followers]
must continue like this. If they do something prematurely, the
world will crush our heads, and Muslims will suffer
everywhere, like in the tragedies in Algeria, like in 1982 in
Syria … like in the yearly disasters and tragedies in Egypt.

The time is not yet right. You must wait for the time when you
are complete and conditions are ripe, until we can shoulder
the entire world and carry it … You must wait until such time
as you have gotten all the state power, until you have brought
to your side all the power of the constitutional institutions
in Turkey … Until that time, any step taken would be too
early—like breaking an egg without waiting the full forty days
for it to hatch. It would be like killing the chick inside.
The work to be done is in confronting the world. Now, I have
expressed my feelings and thoughts to you all—in confidence …
trusting your loyalty and secrecy. I know that when you leave
here—just as you discard your empty juice boxes, you must
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discard the thoughts and the feelings that I expressed
here.” —Fethullah Gülen

So America, Who Do We Have Running America’s Government? Where
are the elected, supposedly Conservative Republicans who
currently hold the majority of the seats in Congress? Nowhere
to be found unless there is money to be handed out or a free
trip to be taken! [LINK]

Anyone wishing to form a national coalition to remove all
Fethullah Gulen activities from the U.S. may contact me
at info@americaismyname.org

Click here for part —–> 1, 2, 3, 4, 5,
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